	

	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

7th March 2025


[image: image1.jpg]



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have eaten a healthy balanced diet’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Oscar M
Tate ST
	Elliot W
Timothy C
	River G
George H
	Lily Mai D
Harry R
	Thea C
Albie W
	Ayla T
Toby S

	Year 1
	Ollie H
Musa C
	Nellie D
Charlie P
	Avin I
Harley T
	Heidi W
Ava M
	Jessica H
Agnes S
	Theo BW
Frankie L

	Year 2
	Ella-Mae C
Ivy M
	Chloe O
Emelia T
	Evelyn H
Parker W
	Isabelle M Oliver A
	Oliver M
Amber C
	Harrison W
Callie T

	Year 3 
	Charlie H
Dulcie A
	Ethan C
James K
	Savannah SVZ
Bodhi G
	Evie M
Sophie L
	Harry D
Levi S
	Kaycee-Leah L
Qirui C

	Year 4
	Irol L
Jonah M
	Eva K
Connor F
	Lucas T
Poppy P
	Tommy N
Rodrigo C
	Noah F
Ava L
	Cordell C
Harry H

	Year 5
	Jaynee C
Eleanor J
	Bella B
Abigail I
	Riley P
Zak C
	Moses C
Yutong C
	Grace B
Vincent BH
	Isabella S
Sofia L

	Year 6
	Poppy P
Eddie RS
	Leo F
Poppy R
	Eva I
Jacob R
	Alayna S
Rory C
	Colin M
Josh C
	Ellie K
Isla S

	Walliams
	2485
	Rowling
	4050

	Dahl
	2562
	Cowell
	3589


Parents Evenings

The second of the spring term Parents’ Evenings will take place next week as follows:

Tuesday 11th 
– Year 2, Year 3, Year 5, Year 6

Wednesday 12th 
– Reception, Year 1, Year 4
World Book Day
A huge 'well done' to all our children and staff who made a fantastic effort with their costumes for World Book Day. The outfits this year were even better than last year, and everyone seemed to enjoy getting dressing up and celebrating the love of reading. An enormous thank you to all parents and carers for all their hard work, creativity and enthusiastic support.

Winners of our Book Day Costume Competition are:

Class 1
- Jaden W and Darcey-Sue B
Class 2
- Rowan W and George H
Class 3
- Rupert Q and Alice P
Class 4
- Isabelle P and Charlie P
Class 5
- Ella-Mae C and Rufus C
Class 6
- Mila S and George L
Class 7
- Harry D
Class 8
- Archie B
Class 9
- Franklin J
Class 10
- Woody C
Class 11
- Leonel S
Class 12
- Betsy B
Class 13
- Lucy F
Class 14
- Gracie W
Thank you

While still on the subject of Book Day, thank you to one of our parents, Adele Carroll, who has donated story books to our EYFS and Year 1 classes for World Book Day. The books are from her employer, A E Yates, and tell a lovely story about the construction industry with a view to sparking interest in STEM subjects (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths). You can look online at some extra details by clicking here, and we’re very grateful to her for her thoughtful donation.
Friends Association Infants Coffee Morning
Many thanks to all of the parents and other relatives who attended our KS1 coffee morning today – it was very well supported - and everyone seemed to enjoy the time to sample some cake and have a chat! Thank you to the Friends Association volunteers for organising this event.

Friends Association Junior Coffee Morning

This will take place in the school hall on Friday morning, 14th March. If you’ve not already done so, please complete the School Spider survey to ‘book’ your places and complete allergen information. You will also need to give permission to allow your junior child(ren) to join you in the school hall.

Road Safety Theatre Workshop

On Tuesday 4th March the Key Stage 1 children were treated to a fantastic live performance of ‘Muffin, Don’t Get Squished’, delivered by The Riot Act. The assembly on road safety featured the main character, Muffin the cat, along with his friends. It promoted essential road safety information to the children. Some of the key messages to the children were to understand that pedestrians use the pavement and vehicles use the road, how to be safe as a pedestrian and to identify safe places to cross correctly. All of the children enjoyed the show and the catchy songs that were performed.
Mother’s Day

Friends of Lowton West have arranged for the children to be given the opportunity to buy a gift bag in time for Mother’s Day. The gift bag will cost £4, payable through the SchoolMoney shop before Friday 14th March. Further details are on the School Spider message sent out earlier this week.

Comic Relief Red Nose Day

We will be celebrating Red Nose Day in school on Friday 21st March. The School Council has something different planned this year, and they have sent details home on School Spider. The children have been invited to ‘wear red to support the event’ and make a £1 donation via SchoolMoney, but do check the Spider message for extra information about PE days and dress options. The £1 donation will also act as an entry fee for a ‘Guess The Red Noses’ competition. Prizes for the closest in each class, and your child can only win if the payment has been made via SchoolMoney. 

For a separate £1 donation, children can also win prizes for the funniest joke.

Thank you.
School Trips in March
The following trips are due to take place this month:

Year 3 – Wednesday 12th March

Year 4 - Tuesday 11th March
Class 11 – Wednesday 12th March

Class 12 – Thursday 13th March

Year 6 Robinwood Residential
Parents and carers please note that the balances of payments are due before Friday 28th March. Any orders for souvenirs should be sent into school in a named envelope with cheque or cash payments. Thank you.

School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 10th March) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Lottie W of Class 6 and her sister Bonnie W of Class 4 have both passed their Karate Grading at the English Karate Academy and are now both Yellow-and-White Belts. Well done, Lottie and Bonnie.
Sienna S from Class 6 gained her red belt in Karate last weekend. Well done, Sienna.

Bella S from Class 11 has passed her Stage 7 swimming. Well done, Bella.
Riley P from Class 11 achieved his Purple belt in karate 4th Kyu. Well done, Riley.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 4
	Fencing
	Monday 10th March
	Drop off at 8am at main front entrance

	Year 6
	Booster lessons
	None this week, to accommodate Parents’ Evening


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
